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Committee Considers Independent

Review of Code of Conduct

The Code of Conduct Administration Committee today considered the review of the Film Exhibition and Distribution Code of Conduct carried out by leading governance and compliance consultant, Mr Neill Buck.

Mr Buck was engaged by the Committee late last year to review the Code of Conduct and to report on

· Whether the Code is operating effectively and also consistently with the Australian Competition and Consumer Commission’s guidelines for developing effective voluntary codes of conduct, and

· Whether the Code meets current expectations of the industry generally and the present challenges faced following consultations with industry parties including non-signatories.

Mr Buck said that in compiling his report he had conducted open and private interviews with stakeholders and interested parties and had assessed the enquiries, complaints and conciliation arrangements under the Code. He had also reviewed documents and reviews under the Code, identified issues that had given rise to the introduction of the Code, the extent to which those issues were still relevant today and any new issue which may have emerged.

He said he had also considered the role of the Chairman, the Conciliator, the Committee of Management and the stakeholders in the Code.

He found that while the Code had brought about major changes to improve the industry since it was created in 1998, there was still room for improvement. He suggested 24 recommendations to bring this about.

In principle, he found that:

· The Code needs to be better promoted by all parties

· Companies need to take their compliance obligations arising from the Code more seriously

· The administrative provisions of the Code need to be refreshed

· The Code itself needs to be amended to reflect contemporary good practices in such Codes and industry players need to be realistic about what the Code can and should be able to achieve.

“Importantly,” he said, ”I conclude that implementing these principles and the recommendations which flow from them will require action to give the Code some teeth as it acts upon distributors and for small exhibitors to be more realistic about what such self regulation can achieve.”

He said he found people in the industry to be hard working and committed to the film industry and its stakeholders.  He hoped the Code would facilitate continued success.

Mr Buck said he was not convinced of the merit or otherwise of the claims of those who believe there are problems in the industry. That was not his charter.

“I will say that if there is fault it lies in part with both groups.  On the one hand some believe that the Code in its present form is sufficient and should be left to get on with the job.  On the other there are people who believe the Code or for that matter the ACCC can somehow redress the normal imbalances between small and large business in an open and competitive marketplace.  Neither is correct,” he said.

The Committee appointed an Implementing Subcommittee to examine the recommendations in detail and report back to the full Committee at its next meeting. 

In the meantime, the Committee decided to use all possible avenues to persuade those in the film and distribution industry who were not already members of the Code to become signatories. 

The Review will be posted on the FEDCAC website shortly.

